Case 1:90-cv-00229-SPB Document 214-49 Filed 04/16/18 Page

From: Brace Farms [mailto:bracefarms@verizon.net]

Sent: Monday, May 06, 2013 10:48 AM

To: 'lutte.todd@epamail.epa.gov'

Cc: 'rbosworth@pasen.gov'; 'Sheila_Sterrett@toomey.senate.gov'; 'Tim.Butler@mail.house.gov'; 'ndevlin@kmgslaw.com';

of 1EXHIBIT

49

'Darrell.Owens@mail.house.gov'; 'Joe.Fadden@mail.house.gov'; 'klrapp@pahousegop.com';

'Rebecca_Conley@toomey.senate.gov' Subject: FW: Meeting @ Waterford Farm

Todd,

I appreciate hearing from you. For your information, I also left a message on your voice mail this past Friday, May 3rd. While I understand that you may be in a situation that is difficult to control due to budget constraints, I too, am in a difficult situation. Planting and harvesting seasons, unfortunately, do not wait for government entities to work out their problems. We are working against a clock to get our 1,800 acres planted and that particular piece of property was scheduled to receive lime spreading tomorrow. With your permission, I would appreciate if I could follow through with the lime spreading on 15 acres of the Marsh property from Route 86 to the Waterford township line. I would then also like to follow up with planting corn on this same 15 acres. I was really hoping all of this could have been cleared up by now, but unfortunately it is not. Therefore, I would appreciate your understanding of my dilemma.

Thanks, **Bob Brace**

From: Lutte, Todd [mailto:Lutte.Todd@epa.gov]

Sent: Wednesday, May 01, 2013 3:41 PM

To: Brace Farms

Cc: Lazos, Pamela; rbosworth@pasen.gov; Sheila Sterrett@toomey.senate.gov; Tim.Butler@mail.house.gov;

ndevlin@kmgslaw.com

Subject: RE: Meeting @ Waterford Farm

Bob

I apologize for the delay in scheduling a visit, we are aware of your desire to have a visit scheduled as soon as possible; as are we. However, do to current budgetary constraints we are as yet unable to commit to an inspection date. As soon as we are able we will schedule a site visit in coordination with the Corps and DEP. They are both aware of our issues and will coordinate as appropriate. If you have any questions in the meantime please let me know.

Todd Lutte Enforcement Team Leader U.S. EPA Region III 1650 Arch Street (3EA30) Philadelphia, PA 19103 215-814-2099 lutte.todd@epa.gov

From: Brace Farms [mailto:bracefarms@verizon.net]

Sent: Tuesday, April 30, 2013 12:28 PM

To: Lutte, Todd

Cc: Subject: RE: Meeting @ Waterford Farm

Todd,

Since we have begun our planting season and the first of May is upon us, I thought I would drop you an e-mail to see if you have been able to set a date to visit our Waterford farm. I know you indicated in your last voice mail to me that you were intending to make it up here around the first of May. Since I have not yet heard from you regarding a date, I am